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TO: Mayor and City Commission

FROM: Cale Curtis, City Manager

DATE: January 27, 2021

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY OF MARGATE, FLORIDA, AUTHORIZING A CHANGE ORDER IN AN AMOUNT
NOT TO EXCEED $160,097 FOR RFQ NO. 2017-017 EAST WASTEWATER TREATMENT PLANT UPGRADE
AWARDED UNDER RESOLUTION 18-021 TO INCLUDE ADDITIONAL SCOPE ITEMS, INCLUDING
UPGRADING THE EXISTING SECONDARY CLARIFIER, ADDING ODOR CONTROL, RELOCATING THE
DUMPING STATION TO THE WEST PLANT, AND COMMISSIONING A NOISE STUDY; PROVIDING FOR AN
EFFECTIVE DATE.

BACKGROUND:
In March 2018, under Resolution 18-021, the City awarded RFQ 2017-017 - East Wastewater Treatment Plant Upgrade
Engineering to Carollo Engineers, Inc. in the amount of $496,623.

In February 2019, under Resolution 19-012, the City authorized a change order in the amount of $1,028,256 to Carollo
Engineers, Inc. to implement significant scope modifications to the project to increase the capacity of the East WWTP by
2 MGD and to make that plant the primary WWTP in preparation for upcoming renovations to the West WWTP.  Some of
the primary changes included an additional secondary clarifier for redundancy, site modifications to the WTP and the
drainage dumping station to accommodate the new clarifier, significant electrical power distribution upgrades, and
significant SCADA system upgrades.

Currently, we have reviewed the project and, given the plant’s location within a residential area, we believe it to be
prudent to manage the odor and the noise generated from the proposed equipment and processes in this plant. As such, we
believe it appropriate to include a noise study and add odor control to the project.  Because the East WWTP is now
intended to become the primary WWTP for the City, it is appropriate to have robust redundant processes within this plant.
As such, this change order will also include the design of upgrades to the existing secondary clarifier, which were
previously omitted from the project scope.  While a new drainage dumping station is proposed at the East WWTP,
relocating the proposed dumping station to the West WWTP will provide for a more efficient and compact site design for
the East WWTP IFAS project.

RECOMMENDATION:
We recommend approval of the proposed change order.

FISCAL IMPACT:
$160,097 and $25,000 optional reimbursement (which was included in the original agreement, but removed in
Amendment No. 1), for a revised total project amount not to exceed $1,684,976.00.
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